BOARD OF SELECTMEN

PLYMOUTH, MASSACHUSETTS

November 9, 2004

The Selectmen held their weekly meeting on Tuesday, November 9, 2004, 7:00 p.m. at the Town Hall, 11 Lincoln Street:    

Present:
Kenneth A. Tavares, Chairman


David F. Malaguti, Vice Chairman (arrived 7:06 p.m.)

Christopher R. Lombard



Richard J. Quintal, Jr.  



Anthony R. Schena

Bruce Miller, Director of Finance 

LICENSES 

Vehicle for Hire Operator (New)

David Mules

6 Howland Street

Central Transportation

Allen Eddy

29 Pine Ridge Lane

Duxbury

Habilitation Assistance

Background checks and driving records show no basis for denial.

Selectman Lombard motioned to approve the above taxi licenses and Selectman Schena seconded.  Voted 4-0 approved.

Change of Manager (Liquor)

Christoforo Columbo Club, 21 Dias Road is requesting a change of manager from Gino Roncarati to Robert Armstrong.

Background check shows no basis for denial.

LICENSES (continued)

Selectman Schena motioned to approve the above license and Selectman Quintal seconded.  Voted 4-0 approved.

Cold Spring Athletic Club, 26 Lothrop Street is requesting a change of manager from Robert Lee to Charles Gibbons.

Background check shows no basis for denial.

Selectman Schena motioned to approve the above license and Selectman Quintal seconded.  Voted 3-1 approved.  Selectman Lombard abstained from the vote.

Common Victualler (New)

BJ’s Wholesale Club

105 Shops at 5 Way

Issuance of the above license is subject to approval from the building and health departments.

Selectman Schena motioned to approve the above license and Selectman Quintal seconded.  Voted 4-0 approved.

Fortune Telling (New)

Tammy Miller

66 Samoset Street

Issuance of the above license is subject to approval from the Building and Health Departments.

Selectman Schena motioned to approve the above license and Selectman Quintal seconded.  Voted 4-0 approved.

One Day Liquor License

Pilgrim Hall Museum, 75 Court Street is requesting a one-day all alcohol liquor license for November 16, 2004 from 5:30 p.m. to 8:30 p.m. for a Realtor Open House to be held at the Pilgrim Hall Museum.

Liquor Liability Insurance is in place and professional bartenders will be serving the alcohol.

LICENSES (continued)

Selectman Lombard moved to approve the above license and Selectman Schena seconded.  Voted 4-0 approved.

ADMINISTRATIVE NOTES

Parcel – The Board agreed that the Town had no direct public use for a parcel of land totaling 12,265+/-square foot located at the intersection of Obery Street and Route 3, in the Town of Plymouth.  Lee Hartmann, Director of Planning & Development, supported this request. 

Warrant Opened – The Board of Selectmen opened the warrant for the 2005 Spring Annual Town Meeting.  The 2005 Spring Annual Town Meeting will be held beginning on Saturday, April 2, 2005.  The warrant will be closed on Wednesday, November 24, 2004 at 4:00 p.m.

Appointments – The following employees of P.A. Landers were appointed as sworn weighers for 2005 for P.A. Landers’  Plymouth facility:

James Brian Moore

Walter Gourdin
Raymond Fontaine, Jr.
Mark Simpson

Anna Pesonen

John J. Kennedy

Gregory R. Keelan

Kevin Dauwer

Alicia Mueller 

Robert Frade

Richard Gleason

Angus Beaton

Kevin Amado


John F. Sullivan

Karl Cowen


Brian Graziano

Gilbert Amado

Robert O’Neill

Russell Jennison, Jr.

Steven Clark

Jude Newman

Dennis Twofoot

George Reynar

Gift - The Board accepted a check in the amount of $28,000.00 as a gift from NSTAR in reference to the Trench Excavation for a Gas Main on South Street.  

Minutes - The minutes of October 19, 2004 were approved on a motion from Selectman Lombard and seconded by Selectman Schena.  Voted 4-0 approved.

AD HOC COMMITTEE ON ELECTRIC POWER

Dr. David Rushforth, member of the Ad Hoc Committee on Electric Power, explained to the Board that he was there tonight on behalf of the committee to formalize the process of municipalization.  Dr. Rushforth responded that he was pleased about Town Meeting’s decision about allowing the committee to begin their work regarding municipalization and aggregation.  Dr. Rushforth then deferred the discussion to Mr. James Sweeney, Chairman of the Ad Hoc Committee on Electric Power, who mentioned that the Committee will look at aggregation and explore renewables, wind energy and waste management.  Mr. Sweeney explained that looking at all of these areas could save the Town significant money.   Dr. Rushforth explained that there were two motions to be made.  The first motion was to form an Ad Hoc Committee to study the possibility of municipalization in Plymouth.  Vice Chairman Malaguti moved it and Selectman Quintal seconded.  Voted 5-0 approved.  The second motion was to send an email in support of Bill H1468 to Patrick Mehr, of the Electric Utility Committee of Lexington to forward to Senator Therese Murray.  Vice Chairman Malaguti moved it and Selectman Schena seconded.  Voted 4-1.  Selectman Lombard abstained. 

PUBLIC COMMENT

Olavo deMacedo, Chairman of this year’s Thanksgiving Day Parade, wanted to appear before the Board to officially invite the Selectmen and the entire town to the Parade festivities and to have them accept a gift of the parade flags to the Town.   Mr. deMacedo also explained that the Thanksgiving Festivities will begin the Friday night before Saturday’s parade and will continue after the parade with the Chowder Festival and a concert at Memorial Hall.  Any contributions can be made to their office at 10 Cordage Park Circle or by calling 508-746-1818.

Selectman deMacedo also thanked the Selectmen for all their support over the years and for this year as well.

PUBLIC HEARING – RENAMING OF NICK’S ROCK ROAD

The Selectman held a hearing to consider a proposed name change of Enterprise Drive (the entire length from Nick’s Rock Road to the Plymouth/Kingston Town Line) and that portion of Nick’s Rock Road from Durigan Street to Enterprise Drive to Cherry Street.

PUBLIC HEARING – RENAMING OF NICK’S ROCK ROAD (continued)

Jay Thomson, Town Engineer, explained to the Board that this portion should have been renamed when the Plymouth bypass, now Route 3, was created which broke Nick’s Rock Road into 2 portions.  Mr. Thomson mentioned that this renaming has the support of the North Plymouth Steering Committee, the Parking and Traffic Task Force, the Planning Board and the Department of Public Works. 

Mr. Charlie Vandini, North Plymouth Steering Committee, also explained that this would settle any confusion of location in that area.  

Selectman Lombard asked Mr. Thomson if the West Plymouth Steering Committee had been notified and if abutters were notified as well.  Mr. Thomson was uncertain about the first question, but did respond that all abutters were notified in two issues of the Old Colony Memorial.  Lee Hartmann, Director of Planning and Development explained that both the West Plymouth Steering Committee and the North Plymouth Steering Committee agree that this portion is under the jurisdiction of the North Plymouth Steering Committee.  Selectman Lombard also asked if both Police and Fire were notified and Mr. Thomson responded that both were notified.

Mr. Malaguti moved to support the renaming Selectman Schena seconded.  Voted 5-0 approved.

OLD BUSINESS/LETTERS/NEW BUSINESS

Wind Turbines – Selectman Lombard asked about the progress on these.  Mr. Hartmann responded that he has not heard anything on these since the ZBA’s decision.

Plymouth Center Steering Committee – Chairman Tavares asked the Town Manager’s office to schedule a hearing with the Downtown Steering Committee to discuss the local Liquor establishments.

Letter – Chairman Tavares read a letter from a couple from England who recently visited Plymouth.  Mr. Phil Cahill and his wife Jenny were very pleased with the courteousness of Plymouth residents.

Nick’s Rock Road – Selectman Quintal asked if they were going to put up signs along the Squanto portion of Nick’s Rock Road and Mr. Thomson, Town Engineer responded that he will relay this to the Department of Public Works.

OLD BUSINESS/LETTERS/NEW BUSINESS (continued)

School Committee – Selectman Schena asked if the Town Manager’s Office would set up a meeting with the School Committee regarding their budget with the Board of Selectmen.

PINE KNOLL – 40B DEVELOPMENT PROJECT

Paul Glynn, attorney for the Developer George Fenway, explained that this project involves eight (8) units on Wareham Road.  Mr. Glynn explained the need for affordable rental properties in Plymouth.  Mr. Glynn explained that they have worked closely with the Town Planner and the Planning Board, the Affordable Housing Committee with this project.  Mr. Glynn explained that his client applied to Mass Housing for a Comprehensive Permit in September and explained that after they meet with the Selectmen they will present their proposal to the Zoning Board of Appeals.

Lee Hartmann, Director of Planning and Development, explained that this process is a state process and not a town process.  He explained also that Plymouth is well below its 10% quota for affordable housing.  Mr. Hartmann mentioned that the Planning Board did support this but did also have a few concerns with this project as stated in the letter to the Development Office at Mass Housing.  The first issue was the rural location; the second was the density to land ratio and the third were the concerns from the fire department and the Board of Health. He explained the Planning Board was willing to allow the developer to go forward to the Zoning Board of Appeals because they felt this proposal had merit.

Selectman Lombard had a concern with wellhead contamination but Mr. Fenway explained that this was not a Town well head and was already on the property.

Anthony Stonco, attorney for the abutters, opposed this development because of the ruralness of the area and because he feels that density of septic may contaminated surrounding wells.  

Joel Crosby, abutter to the proposed development, does not feel these small undersized homes fit into the neighborhood.  Mr. Crosby mentioned that they were very undersized at 750 square feet as the surrounding homes are between 3000 and 7000 square feet.  Mr. Crosby also felt they were too close to the road with only a 20ft setback. 

PINE KNOLL – 40B DEVELOPMENT PROJECT (continued)

Mr. Hartmann explained that the Board had three choices on how to proceed.  The first choice was a letter of support, the second choice was a letter in opposition and the third was to take no action until the ZBA Hearing.

Selectman Schena explained that he would be more comfortable with larger homes in this area.  Selectman Quintal felt that this project had merit and that Plymouth needs affordable housing.  Selectman Quintal was concerned with the density of homes on this site.  He mentioned 12 bedrooms on a 2.7-acre site is too dense. Chairman Tavares had an issue with the style of homes presented in the packet.  Mr. Glynn responded that those styles did not belong to his client.  

Mr. Hartmann responded that he would draft another letter to the State voicing all of the Selectmen’s concerns and submit a copy for their approval.  

Vice Chairman Malaguti moved to adjourn the meeting and Selectman Schena seconded.  Voted 5-0 adjourned.

Lisa Conroy, Clerk

7
7

